Windsock Village Aviation Corp.

2008 Annual Meeting

June 7, 2008

Meeting called to order at 1:00 pm

Establishment of quorum: Secretary certified that a quorum is established.

Review of minutes of 2007 annual meeting. Motion passed to approve as written.

President’s report: Beverly Mason, President, introduced and thanked the Board for serving for the year. She further thanked Don Meader for his years as President and all he has done for the community. Beverly thanked Steve & Paula Moore for the use of their hangar for the meeting. She further thanked Sonja Meader for soliciting and organizing the food for lunch. She thanked Karen, Conner and Morgan MacIver  for setting up and cooking the food. New members were asked to introduce themselves.

Treasurers Report: Barbara Clifford reported that we had a budget surplus of $8,000. The surplus was comprised primarily of: $4,000 in reserve, legal expenses were under by $1,000, liability insurance under by $570, runway summer maintenance under by $930, seeding expense under $4,000, taxiway summer maintenance under $790. We were over budget on runway winter & taxiway winter maintenance by $2,000 and $1,605 respectively. Checking account contains $500; savings account $24,418 and we have a bank CD at 4% with a balance of  $54,842. The total of unreserved cash is: $80,939 including the $1,328 for taxiway. There are five  properties in arrears totaling $1,500. Bob Pustell asked if she sees any problems in collecting the overdues. Barbara responded that one is in foreclosure but we have collected on another similar one so she doesn’t anticipate a problem.

Motion passed to accept the Treasurers report.

Old Business: Nature Conservancy: Beverly gave a history of the Nature Conservancy land acquisitions both part of and surrounding Windsock Village and Soaring Heights. A Motion passed to donate an amount equal to their annual assessment ($430).

Community Directory: Don Meader gave an update on the Community Directory. He reviewed the proposed format and methods of gathering the data to be included. He explained about soliciting local advertising to cover the cost of printing so that there would be no cost to the corporations. Several potential methods of distribution were discussed.

A motion to proceed forward with the directory was passed.

Runway Committee: Gary Cole reported that the runway is unaltered from 1970’s. Several areas get ponding. He decided to conduct a survey to get a sense of direction from the body. There was a 67% return from the survey. Main thrust was to determine if we should have a long-range plan or just keep going year to year. The results didn’t help. It was about a 50-50 split on making a plan or keeping things the same. The responses did however give direction away from paving and keeping turf. So, in the next year the committee is going to work on developing a plan and hope to have something to vote on next year. Biggest problem is improving it and still being able to use it. LD Jeffries asked: who is on the committee? Dwight Allenson, Roger Currier and Gary Cole are the current committee. LD volunteered to also serve. Juri Niiler commented that if you ask the people who use the runway to pay, they probably would. Beverly: we are one association and any expenditures will be by majority vote. Bob Pustell noted that we are an aviation community and you knew that when you bought property. LD: as a member of the association you still share in the value and  it extends into your property. Tom Gill asked: are you going to announce when you have a meeting so someone can come and participate? Don  Meader suggested that  we put in the packet that goes out with the invoices what committees  we have and who serves on them. Ed Ota asked how will a plan be implemented? Gary: it will come to the body at annual or at a special meeting. Ed noted that the covenants and restrictions do not refer to us as an aviation comm. But as a residential community.

Annual Budget: Beverly reviewed the budget line-by-line. Don moved to increase electricity by $100. Motion passed. Ed Ota: motion to delete the $1000 from legal fees. He noted that we have $80,000 in savings and we should use that if we need it. Don: we have no idea what is coming forth and we should keep this here. Gary; the $80,000 we have in savings will be sorely needed if and when we do a project. Ed: savings are not necessarily there for a capital project; they can be used for anything. Gary: our reserve fund  is for unexpected expenses or capital expenses; not for regular expenses. Motion did not pass. Ed: motion to remove $4,000 from capital reserve. Juri: if there is nothing specifically planned then it is inappropriate to put this in. Ed More: at long last we are getting some direction on a long-range plan. Motion did not pass. Runway lights & maint: Bob Pustell asked: what condition are the lights in? Glenn Mason: all are working right now but they will be needing replacement in the future.

Runway Maintenance Winter: Ed More: a few years ago we had several years of drought that affected the runway. LD: what was the factor: the cost or where to put the snow? Glen Mason replied that it was 50/50. Gary: what does an average storm cost us to plow? Glenn about $1,100-$1,400. Gary: motion that we increase the runway maintenance winter to $9,500. Glenn Mori: amend the motion to $12,000. No second to the motion to amend. Ed Ota: how much did we save by not plowing at the end of winter? Glenn Mason: storms at the end of winter cost less to plow than at the beginning because the runway is narrower. Saved about $1,000-1,200. Motion passed to increase runway maintenance winter to $9,500.

Runway maintenance overage: Juri asked: doesn’t the board have the authority to take this from savings? Beverly replied: no but it can be done at this meeting. Motion: take the $2,755 of winter maintenance overage from savings. Bob Pustell explained the logic of taking it from last years budget. Motion passed.

Runway seeding: Ed Ota : motion to delete the $4000 of seeding from the budget. Gary asked: does this include fertilizing? Glenn Mason: no, it encompasses filling pot-holes, seeding, aerating and vibra-rolling. Gary: this is part of maintenance and should be used . Brad Eldridge: can we sod? Glenn Mason: no. Don: why don’t we put it in summer maintenance where it belongs? Beverly responded that it is not always an annual expenditure so it has a separate line item. Motion did not pass.

Motion: delete the runway seeding item and move it into runway summer maintenance. Motion: to remove the $4,000 from summer maintenance and take the funds from savings. Barbara Clifford responded that it is not appropriate to take an ongoing maintenance item and fund from savings. Motion is out of order.

Motion to approve $50,955 budget. Passed

Motion to fund the budget by taking $8,000 from savings. Bob Pustell: we already took $2,755 from savings for the runway maintenance. Motion amended to $5,000. LD: we are addressing annual budget issues. Motion did not pass.

Election of Trustees: A motion was made that the secretary cast one ballot for Barbara Clifford, Peter Lambert and Nancy Drach. Motion passed.

New Business:  Jeppson database. Kelly Jeffries explained that money was raised by the pilots to include WV in the Jeppson database. The change affects panel mounted GPS units. What does this mean to you? If you have a panel mounted GPS the information that we provide to Jeppson will show up. If you have a TAWS (terrain awareness warning system) it will also help. If you are not an aviator it will not affect you at all. Will there be any more fees? No, it is a one-time fee that the Pilots Alliance paid for. LD: the WV Pilots Alliance took a poll and it was unanimous to pay the fee and have us included. Don: I opposed doing this because I feel that everyone in the village is affected. He did not oppose the idea but believe that it is a decision of the Board. Since he feels it affects the whole community, it should have been decided by other than the Pilots Alliance.

Three-year contract with Eaglecrest: Gary: Eaglecrest has been doing the maintenance for many years and he would like for them to continue for another 3 years. A motion was made to extend our contract with Eaglecrest Corp. for another three years. Motion Passed.

By-law changes: Beverly gave a brief history of the by-law changes procedures. Back in 1995 there was a vote of the general body to limit the authority of the board to expend up to $2000 over budget on any line item. The Board has changed that by-law to read: The Board of Trustees shall monitor expenditures of the approved budget throughout the fiscal year. Should any line item of the budget be over-expended, the board has the authority to adjust other line items to cover the overage. The Board of Trustees shall, however, keep expenditures within the total expenses line of the budget as approved. Although a vote of the body is not required for a by-law change, Beverly felt that since the body voted on it in 1995, it would be appropriate to vote on a change now. A motion was made and passed to approve the by-law change.

A second by-law change that the Board made stated: The President is a member of the association and as such has the right to vote on any motion whether or not it involves a vote to break a tie.

Visual Approach Slope Indicator System (VASI) LD: gave a description of how VASI works. Total expenditure to install the system on both ends of the runway is $3,000. Motion to acquire one VASI for each end.  Bob: I’ve never seen a VASI with a green light. Is this new? How hard would it be to realign when the trees grow? It can be steepened up if this is a problem. Ted Roberts: this is $10,000 less than other systems. How is it installed? It needs to have a concrete footing. Ray Latham: how many watts? Glenn Mori: all for an upgrade at a reasonable cost. Joe Dion: all for it. He feels that if this helps just one pilot then $3,000 is cheap. Charlie Green: what is the liability if someone screws up? Kelly Jeffries responded that the pilot in command is in charge and responsible for the aircraft. Is this a certified system? Yes, it is certified. Tom Kondrat: is wind an issue at night? Can we buy one and try it out? Ed More: I’ve used VASI and there is no dispute of it’s capabilities. He did have installation questions. Ed has done a lot of repairs due to lightning strikes. The system needs protection from lightning. Also: the system is 400 watts. he suspects that we will be needing separate electrical supplies for the system. Dave Swift: is it tamper proof? Charlie Reilly: with 100’ trees, where are we going to put this?

Motion: we appropriate up to $7,000 from savings to acquire and install a VASI system on both ends of the runway. Expenditures to be overseen by the board. Don: who is going to oversee this? Is the Board going to oversee this? Motion passed.

Motion: close the runway and taxiway in winter time. Ed Ota: it would add $14,500 to the savings in just this year. Amendment: close the runway from December 15 to March 15. Glenn Mori: Does this mean that if there is no snow the runway is still closed? Amendment did not pass. Juri: does the runway get much use in winter? Several in attendance signified that they fly regularly in winter. Motion did not pass.

Establish an aerobatic flying box: Brian Burns submitted this agenda item and was not in attendance to address it. Item was not discussed.

A motion passed to approve the final budget of $50,955. Assessment for Aviation is: $228 and for Taxiway $300.

Ted Roberts: Wants to change the way that we do proxies. He would like to limit the number of proxies that one person can have. Beverly: the board has been through the proxy issue several times. We will go back and check what we have received as attorney opinions. Don: proxies were intended to be given so that they can give their vote. Who they give the proxy to is entirely up to them. A poll was taken to get a feel for how everyone present felt. Of those present, 23 were in favor of limiting the number of proxies and 13 were against.

Don: having been in Beverly’s place as President, he understands how much work is involved. Don asked that everyone thank her. LD recognized Kelly’s 2-terms on the Board.

Adjourned 3:35.

Peter Lambert 

Secretary

